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Board of Health Professions 
Full Board Meeting 

August 23, 2018 
10:00 a.m.  -  Board Room 4 
9960 Mayland Dr, Henrico, VA 
23233 
 

 

In Attendance Kevin Doyle, EdD, LPC, LSATP, Board of Counseling 

 Allen R. Jones, Jr., DPT, PT, Board of Physical Therapy 
  Derrick Kendall, NHA, Board of Long-Term Care Administrators 
  Trula E. Minton, MS, RN, Board of Nursing 

 Kevin P. O’Connor, MD, Board of Medicine 

 Martha S. Perry, MS, Citizen Member 

 Herb Stewart, PhD, Board of Psychology 

 Jacquelyn Tyler, RN, Citizen Member 

 
Laura P. Verdun, MA, CCC-SLP, Board of Audiology & Speech-Language 
Pathology 

 James Wells, RPh, Citizen Member 

Absent Lisette P. Carbajal, Citizen Member 

 Helene D. Clayton-Jeter, OD, Board of Optometry 

 Mark Johnson, DVM, Board of Veterinary Medicine 
  Ryan Logan, RPh,  Board of Pharmacy 

 Maribel E. Ramos, Citizen Member 

 James D. Watkins, DDS, Board of Dentistry 
  Vacant – Board of Social Work 

 Vacant – Board of Funeral Directors and Embalmers 

DHP Staff Barbara Allison-Bryan, Deputy Director, DHP 

 David Brown, Director, DHP 

 Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D., Executive Director BHP 

 Jaime Hoyle, Executive Director Behavioral Sciences Boards, DHP 

 Laura L. Jackson, MSHSA, Operations Manager, BHP 

 Elaine Yeatts, Senior Policy Analyst DHP 

 Diane Powers, Communications Director, DHP 

 
Corie Tillman Wolf, Executive Director, Boards of Funeral Directors and 
Embalmers, Physical Therapy, Long-Term Care Directors, DHP 

OAG Representative Charise Mitchell  
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Presenters Amy Marschean, DARS 

 Dr. Richard Lindsay, Lindsay Institute for Innovations in Caregiving 

 Christine Jensen, PhD, Riverside 

 Stephanie Willinger, Deputy Director,  

 Stephanie Willinger, Deputy Executive Director Licensing, Board of Nursing 

 Na’im Campbell, Backgrounds Investigation Supervisor, CBC Unit DHP 

Speakers No speakers signed-in 

Observers Sarah Deaver, AATA 

 Kandra Orr 

 Terri Giller, VATA 

 Darlene Green, VATA 

 Carol Olson, VATA 

 Gretchen Graves, VATA 

Media Katie O’Connor, Virginia Mercury 

Emergency Egress Dr. Carter 

 

Call to Order 

Acting Chair: Dr. Jones, Jr. Time 10:02 a.m. 

Quorum 
 
 

Established   

 

Public Comment 

Discussion 
There was no public comment 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Presenter  Dr. Jones, Jr.   

Discussion 
The June 26, 2018 Full Board meeting minutes were approved with no revisions.  All members in favor, 
none opposed. 
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Welcome 

Presenter Dr. Jones, Jr.   
Dr. Allen R. Jones, Jr. was acting Chair for this meeting as Dr. Clayton-Jeter is out of the state on 
business.  He thanked the board members for their commitment to the Commonwealth and thanked 
staff for their work and dedication to DHP.  
 

Directors Report 

Presenter Dr. Brown   

Discussion 
Dr. Brown stated that the agency is gearing up for the 2019 legislative session.   
 
In follow-up to the 2018 session: 

• Dr. Brown briefed the Board on an upcoming e-prescribing meeting;  
• Dr. Allison-Bryan will be meeting with stakeholders to take a preliminary look into regulating 

community health workers; 
• DHP will be convening a meeting of the Behavioral Sciences Unit, Board of Nursing and Board of 

Medicine to come up with a common set of regulations regarding conversion therapy for minors; 
• A workgroup will be convening to see how the PMP may be automated for greater efficiency in 

ER physicians notifying prescribers of a patient overdose; 
• In lieu of yearly board member orientation, DHP will be initiating at the board level, 45 minute 

board member orientation sessions to train board members on changes relevant to the board and 
the agency;  

• Ms. Hahn and Dr. Allison-Bryan are continuing to work with Virginia State Police and the Henrico 
County Crime Prevention Environmental Divide Unit to establish agency safety protocol.  

 

Invited Presentations 

Presenter Ms. Marschean   

Virginia Family Caregivers  
Dr. Richard Lindsay provided a PowerPoint presentation on the status of today’s caregiving community.  
Ms. Marschean followed up with an overview of the Virginia Department for Aging and Rehabilitative 
Services report on Recommendations for Improving Family Caregiver Support in Virginia 2018.  Dr. 
Jenson provided details of different approaches Riverside is taking to support their staff of caregivers. 
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Criminal Background Checks  

Presenter Ms. Willinger   

Discussion 
Ms. Willinger provided a PowerPoint presentation on how the Virginia Board of Nursing obtained 
authority and the methods and impact on public safety of criminal background checks.  The Board of 
Pharmacy is also utilizing CBCs for applicants seeking a Pharmaceutical Processor permit.  Attachment 1 
 
*Break  
 

Regulatory Research Committee - Art Therapist Study Recommendation 

Presenter Mr. Wells   

Discussion 
Mr. Wells provided information regarding the Committee’s recommendation to license Art Therapists in 
Virginia.  He stated that the burden of regulation was justified and proof of The Criteria was supported.  
  
Motion  
A motion was made to accept the recommendation of the Regulatory Research Committee to license Art 
Therapists in Virginia was made and by a vote of eight (8) members in favor, one (1) opposed, was 
properly seconded.  
 

Legislative and Regulatory Report 

Presenter Ms. Yeatts   

Discussion 
Ms. Yeatts advised the Board that there are 13 proposals to move forward in the 2019 legislative session.  
Updates to regulations and General Assembly legislative actions relevant to DHP were also provided.  
Attachment 2 
 
*Lunch 
 

Executive Directors Report 

Presenter Dr. Carter   

Board Budget 
Dr. Carter stated that the Board is operating within budget.   
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Agency Performance 
Dr. Carter reviewed the agencies performance measures in relation to clearance rate, age of pending 
caseload and time to disposition.    

Sanction Reference Points (SRP) - Update 
Dr. Carter advised that the Board of Long Term Care had just completed its latest SRP revisions, and the 
Board of Dentistry is next. 

Policies and Procedures  
Dr. Carter discussed the updating of the Board’s sunrise policies and procedures guidance document, 
and that the matter will be placed on the December agenda for the full Board’s consideration and vote. 

New FTE Allocation 
Dr. Carter advised the Board of a new FTE to the unit.  Dr. Allison-Bryan added that the agency’s 
statistical analysis and data reporting functions are returning to BHP.  The new data analyst position will 
focus on data validation, analysis and reporting, methods documentation, and providing technical 
analytic support related to agency performance measures, strategic planning, and support for DHP 
HWDC increasing users. 
 

Healthcare Workforce Data Center (HWDC) 

Presenter Dr. Carter   

Discussion 
Dr. Carter stated that all 2017 profession workforce surveys have been approved by the respective Board 
and are posted on the agencies website.  HWDC collaboration with VLDS is still ongoing.  The HWDC 
released its first newsletter in August with quarterly reports to follow. 
   

Board Reports 

Presenter Dr. Jones, Jr.   

Board of Audiology & Speech Language Pathology 
Ms. Verdun was not in attendance. 
 
Board of Counseling 
Dr. Doyle stated that the Board of Counseling is convening a Supervisor’s Summit on September 7, 2018 
that will allow an opportunity to explain the laws and regulations around supervision.  He stated that the 
board is also registering Qualified Mental Health Professionals.  With the additional of QMHPs, the Board 
of Counseling now has an applicant count of over 24,000.  He stated that the Behavioral Sciences Boards 
would also be participating in the conversion therapy for minor’s workgroup.  
 
 



 

 August 23, 2018 
BHP Full Board Meeting 

 

 
 6 

 
Board of Dentistry 
Dr. Watkins was not in attendance. 
 
Board of Funeral Directors & Embalmers 
The seat for this Board is currently vacant.  
 
Board of Long Term Care Administrators 
Mr. Kendall stated that the Board has finalized its revisions to the Sanction Reference Point manual and 
that the periodic review of the Regulations Governing the Practice of Nursing Home Administrators was 
in its final stage at the Secretary’s Office.  He was happy to announce that the Board has no vacancies at 
this time. 
 
Board of Medicine 
Dr. O’Connor reported that the board has five (5) new members.  The Executive Committee met August 
3, 2018 and discussed autonomous practice for Nurse Practitioners; the Board is currently undergoing a 
periodic review of regulations; and the Board of Medicine will be participating in the conversion therapy 
for minor’s workgroup. 
 
Board of Nursing 
Ms. Minton attended the 40th annual NCSBN national meeting and was very excited to announce that Ms. 
Douglas, Executive Director for the Board of Nursing, has been appointed to the NCSBN Board.  She also 
advised that the NCSBN is working to address the role of nurses working with patients who use medical 
marijuana.  She also discussed that “Nursing Now” is a global campaign that aims to improve health by 
raising the profile of nursing worldwide. 
 
Board of Optometry 
Dr. Jones, Jr. provided the report as follows:  
 
*Next meeting is scheduled for July 13, 2018. 
 
Complaints FY2016: Received 13 
Complaints FY2017: Received 36 
 
Licenses (in state/out of state based on address of record provided by licensee)  
FY2017: Total – 1,921  TPA – 1,148/390   DPA – 27/90   Professional Designations – 266 
Y-T-D FY2018:   Total – 1,929   TPA – 1,168/400   DPA – 20/84   Professional Designations – 257 
 
Continuing Education: Audit has not yet commenced. 
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Regulatory Changes: The Board adopted emergency regulations for the prescribing of opioids, which 
became effective on 10/30/17. The final replacement regulations under review in the Secretary’s office. In 
addition, a periodic review is in the proposed stage and is still under consideration by the administration.  
 
In response to a petition for rulemaking, the Board moved forward with a NOIRA to add inactive licenses 
to the regulations. 
 

Board of Pharmacy  
Mr. Logan was not in attendance. 
 
Board of Physical Therapy 
Dr. Jones, Jr., reported that he is no longer the President of the Board, that Arkena Daily was appointed 
President at the August 16, 2018 meeting.  He stated that the Virginia Board of Physical Therapy was 
chosen as one of two Boards across the country to receive the 2018 Excellence in Regulation Award 
from the Federation of State Boards of Physical Therapy (FSBPT).  The Boards guidance documents have 
been reviewed and updated.  The Board voted to pursue legislation to enact the Physical Therapy 
Licensure Compact. 
 
Board of Psychology 
Dr. Stewart stated they have approximately 6,500 applicants.  The Board has a member seat specific to 
applied psychologist and due to the low number in the profession, this seat has been vacant for an 
extended period of time.  The board is considering requesting reallocation of the seat.  The Board is 
performing a top to bottom review of existing regulations and has submitted for a one-time fee 
reduction.  The Board of Psychology will also be participating in the conversion therapy for minor’s 
workgroup.  In July, the Board voted to endorse PSYPAC and it has been added to 2019 legislation. 
 
Board of Social Work  
The seat for this Board is currently vacant. 
 

Board of Veterinary Medicine 
Dr. Johnson was not in attendance.  
 

New Business 

Presenter Dr. Jones, Jr.   
There was no new business to discuss. 
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Next Full Board Meeting – December 4, 2018 

Presenter Dr. Jones, Jr.   
Dr. Jones, Jr. announced the next Full Board meeting date as December 4, 2018. 
 
 

Adjourned 1:26 p.m. 
 

Acting Chair Allen R. Jones, Jr., DPT, PT 

Signature: __________________________________________  Date:  _____/_____/_____ 
 

Board Executive 
Director 
 

Elizabeth A. Carter, Ph.D. 

Signature: __________________________________________  Date:  _____/_____/_____ 
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